LONDONDERRY TOWNSHIP 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS’ I MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 8, 2019
CALL TO ORDER:   Supervisors Lou Simone, Richard Brown, and Gene Wier were in attendance.  Lou Simone called the BOS I Meeting to order at 7:30 PM in the Municipal Building.
PUBLIC COMMENTS: George Armington, Jocelyn Micolucci and Bill Vendetta all expressed concerns about the number of large trucks using Fernwood Road and their excessive speed.  It was noted that the road is posted but trucks ignore it.  The PA State Police have been notified several times. Corporal Lewis indicated to Mrs. Micolucci that they would patrol the road every day for a week.  He noted that there is no safe place to pull over trucks on the road. Mr. Vendetta said that he had been forced off of the road by a truck while he was pulling a horse trailer. Mr. Simone indicated that the township would talk to the PA State Police and PENNDOT to see what could be done.  He expressed that we might need to look at putting speed bumps on the road.  He also asked the residents to try to get the names of the companies on the trucks so that we could contact the companies directly about the illegal activity of their drivers.

Gary Vinnicome, from the West Grove Fire Company, spoke about the rising costs of the Fire Company and other circumstances causing them to request an increase in funding from the municipalities.  They face rising labor costs, increase in numbers of calls they do not get paid for, decrease in payments received from insurance companies and people not insured, increase in out of district time due to distance of hospitals, and the effect of the increasing opiod crisis.
BOS I MINUTES - September 10, 2019:  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the BOS I Minutes of 9-10-2019 as written.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.
BOS II Meeting: This meeting scheduled for 09-23-2019 was cancelled  

TREASURER’S REPORT- September, 2019:  The supervisors reviewed the September Treasurer’s Report as submitted by Alison Emmons. Checks were signed by the Supervisors. A check for $16,533.13 from the PA Fireman’s Relief Fund was signed and will be forwarded to the Cochranville Fire Company.  This is a pass-through from Commonwealth of PA.  Alison noted that the 2020 Liquid Fuel allocation will be $95,464.23, down from $97,452.29 in 2019. It was also announced that the 2020 Budget workshop would be held at the Nov. 12th BOS meeting. Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the September, 2019 Treasurer's Report as written/submitted. Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.     

TOWNSHIP REPORTS:
A. ZONING OFFICER/BUILDING INSPECTOR REPORT – SEPT, 2019:
Lou Simone read the following from Bill Beers’ September report: There were Two (2) Building Permits issued, One (1) Building Permit is pending, One (1) Driveway Permit issued and Two (2) exempt Stormwater Permits were issued. Total fees collected were $1,833.00. Six (6) Use & Occupancy permits were issued and Eight (8) various construction inspections were conducted. Census Form C-404 for Sept. 2019 was completed and submitted. Mr. Beers contacted the PCS regarding the Fernwood Bridge letter, dated Sept. 25, 2019, addressing new repairs on the bridge abutments required since the last repair and inspection. 
B.  ROADMASTER:  No report
C. EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT:  No report
D. PLANNING COMMISSION:   Lou Simone read the following from the Planning Commission Report from the Sept. 17, 2019 meeting. The PC reviewed the unresolved issues from the HONEYCROFT VILLAGE – Phase IV and V revised Plan Review (dated 8/28/2019). The PC recommended to the BOS approval of the Honeycroft Phase IV and V plan based on ARRO’s letter dated 9/13/2019 (Revision #2) with an amendment to Item #53 of the letter indicating ARRO’s denial but the PC recommends approval of Item #53.  HOUGHTON LAND DEVELOP-MENT APPLICATION: Mr. Houghton was present and noted that he was going to withdraw his Land Development Application and contact his Engineer to determine what options he had and how he should proceed. Since he did not furnish a written withdrawal letter, the PC decided to accept his application, which starts the time clock at the date of the meeting, September 17, 2019. CANINE PARTNERS FOR LIFE: It was noted that they received a grant to expand their facilities. The PC recommends telling the Zoning Officer so that he can make them aware of the need to submit an application for a Stormwater Management plan and/or a Land Development Plan. GAIN PROPERTY: Spence Andress explained that they have been in touch with Bill Beers requesting a building permit.    The October 15, 2019 PC meeting will be cancelled as will the Task Force meeting on the same day.
E. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE (OSC):  No September meeting and the October 16, 2019 meeting will be cancelled as well.
F. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE (HC): Lou Simone read the following from the Historical Committee Minutes from the 9/24/19 meeting: The Ramsay School at the corner of Baker and Faggs Manor Road is going up for Sheriff’s sale on 11/21/2019; The current exhibit at the Street Road Artists Space, Seven Million Acres – Pride of Place, continues and books of the exhibit are for sale; The township seal was approved by the BOS at the August 2019, BOS meeting; Update on the New Daleville store – the new septic system is under design, the well is good, the property owners will be coming to the township to ask to have the property rezoned commercial, they are looking for someone to reinforce the structure and are working on a plan to address the parking issue; The 8th Annual Stargazers event will be held on Saturday, October 19, 2019 at 7 pm.
G. WEBSITE/ FACEBOOK:  Gene noted that the township will take ownership and control of the website on November 2, 2019.  The transition is currently underway and going smoothly.
OLD BUSINESS:  
A. NEW DALEVILLE 2019 – 2020 PLOWING:  Lou noted that he is still trying to connect with Pristine Green to settle a few questions about the contract.
B. FAGGS MANOR ROAD GUIDERAIL:  The signed contract was sent to the vendor and Geoffrey Burkhart is in the process of contacting them to schedule the repair.
C. CAMERAS FOR LDT:  Gene will be purchasing them in October.
D.  HOUGHTON VIOLATION:  The clock started as of 9/17/2019.  The PC recommended that the BOS accept the Houghton Land Development Plan Application because no letter has been received by LDT from Mr. Houghton stating his intention to withdraw the plan.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to accept the Houghton Land Development plan. Gene Wier seconded and the vote was 3 to 0 in favor.
E. LONDONDERRY TOWNSHIP SEAL AND LOGO:  Nothing new.
F. GAIN RESIDENCE: Lou noted that Bill Beers has issued the permit to begin building.
G. PECO PIPE: Richard Brown has contacted PECO to tell them that the tower and the pipe is their responsibility.
H. DANGEROUS CROSSING FROM LONDONDERRY MEADOWS TO NEW DALEVILLE PARK ACROSS RT. 796:  Lou is working with PennDOT to determine what the requirements are for a crosswalk that is not at a corner intersection.  They want clarification of our request.
NEW BUSINESS:
A. “HIGH TUNNEL” STORMWATER MANAGEMENT ORDINANCE:  The BOS reviewed the letter and Ordinance prepared by Stacey Fuller.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to authorize Stacey Fuller to advertise and set a hearing date of 11/12/2019. Gene Wier seconded and the vote was 3-0 for approval.
B. HONEYCROFT – Phase IV & V –Doug Kegerize (representing Brian Campbell of Honeycroft) asked the BOS to address the waiver request with regard to the recreational facilities (In the ARRO letter dated 09-13-2019).  They asked for the waiver because these facilities were approved under the old ordinance and they do not want to change them as might be required under the new ordinance (footpaths that will be eliminated because of the smaller setbacks of houses).  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the Final Honeycroft Phase IV & V plan based on ARRO’s review letter dated 09-13-2019 Revision #2 with the amendment of Item #53 indicating ARRO denial, but indicating BOS approval of Item #53 and approval of Item #43 without modification or requirement of a waiver.  Gene Wier seconded and the vote was 3-0 for approval.
C. 2019/2020 WINTER TRAFFIC SERVICES AGREEMENT:  The agreement was reviewed, as were the contract and resolution.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve Resolution #2019-06 for the 2019/2020 Winter Service Agreement.  Gene Wier seconded and the vote was 3-0 for approval.  The Agreement was signed by Lou Simone.
D. CANINE PARTNERS FOR LIFE: It was noted that they will need to   submit an application for a Land Development Plan. Bill Beers is contacting them.
E. CLASS ACTION NOTICE OF NATIONAL PRESCRIPTION OPIATE LITIGATION:  Discussion on this was tabled until the November 12, 2019 meeting.
F. LOU SIMONE MEETINGS REPORT: Lou noted that all meetings (CFC, WGFC, SCCEMS & ARRO Golf Outing) offered valuable information and that discussions about future funding models were ongoing.
G. WEST GROVE FIRE COMPANY ANNUAL EVENT: Lou will attend this event on Saturday, October 26, 2019.  Alison will RSVP for him
ANNOUNCEMENTS AND CORRESPONDENCE:

A. PLANNING COMMISSION:  Tuesday, October 15, 2019 at 7:30 PM is cancelled as is the Task Force Meeting
B. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE:  Wednesday, October 16, 2019 at 5:30 PM is cancelled. 
C. BOS II MEETING:  Monday, October 29, 2019 at 7:30 PM is cancelled.
D. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE:  Stargazers Event, Saturday 10/19/19 at 7:00 PM.  Meeting is Tuesday, October 22, 2019 at 7:00 PM
E. OFFICE CLOSED – ELECTION DAY: Tuesday, November 5, 2019

F. BOS I MEETING:  Tuesday, November 12, 2019 at 7:30 PM.  

PAY BILLS:
Bills were reviewed and paid in the usual manner
ADJOURNMENT:  As there was no further business before the BOS a MOTION was made by Lou Simone and seconded by Gene Wier to adjourn the meeting at 8:26 PM.  The vote was 3-0 in favor.

Respectfully Submitted,

Alison Emmons

Treasurer (Acting Secretary)                                                  
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